Sawadee Alberta

Alberta Thai Association Newsletter

President’s Message

Hello ATA Members!

2015 marks the 30th anniversary of the Alberta Thai Association and as part
of our celebration year, we are waiving your 2015 membership fees - invite
your friends to become members and join in our anniversary celebrations! In thi S I ssue:

Please see our calendar of events for upcoming activities. We look forward . ,
to your participation in as many of them as you have time to enjoy with us. President’s Message

Coming up very quickly after Songkran Gala and 30th Anniversary Upcomlng Events
Celebration is our casino event at Palace Casino April 29th and 30th. Recent Activities
Less than two years ago, with the help of 30 wonderful ATA volunteers,
we earned nearly $80,000 through this fundraiser! This money has gone
toward hosting ATA activities for our membership with the majority of
funds earmarked for the construction and operation of our eventual Thai
Centre. We need volunteers for 44 positions over the two-day event.
Please sign up; it is a much less strenuous fundraiser, a chance to socialize
with other ATA members, and you get fed quite well too! Contact us at
AlbertaThaiAssociation@gmail.com or 780-497-1198.

News and Announcements

Though summer seems far away with snow and cold still at our doorstep,
we are quickly approaching Servus Heritage Festival weekend August 1st,
2nd, and 3rd. ATA is excited to announce that Gary Klassen has kindly
volunteered to take over from Tommy Harn and Dom Kriangkum as our
Thai Pavilion Chair this year. We thank Tommy and Dom for their years of
commitment to this role and look forward to a new “outside” perspective

from Gary! Songkran Gala &
On the consular front, after a year in Ottawa, Ambassador Pisan Manawapat Celebration of
has moved on. We wish him all the best in his new posting and welcome his ATA’s 30th Anniversary

replacement, Ambassador Vijavat Isarabhakdi, to Canada.

April 11,2015

Since our AGM February 19th, your elected Board of Directors has met Tickets now on sale!

and appointed the 2015 Board. Please see the special write-up on our AGM
for details. We thank Maurice Rousseau who stepped down from his role
as Vice President (external) for his years of service to the Board. We do
welcome him back, however, as ATAs project liaison on the Thai Centre

cont. page 5
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Upcoming Events

2015 SONGKRAN GALA &

CELEBRATION OF ATA'S 30th ANNIVERSARY _ 28 Ave NW
® 2
Saturday April 11,2015 5:30 pm-12:30 am Eéj g z
at South Edmonton Sejong Multicultural Centre z
2503 Ellwood Drive SW Edmonton Anthony Henday Drive —
Buffet dinner begins at 6:30 pm _@—
Each adult member receives one FREE drink ticket diurood 05
Cultural performance, Social dance, Door prizes, Cash bar | /__f ~Edwards DeSW
Adult: $30, 6-16 yrs: $10, under 6 yrs: FREE sf‘;rm";;’z:ﬁ::ﬂ I
Dress: National costume, formal or semi-formal ‘
To order tickets, please contact Eed Winner at 780-463-5479 or |

Sue Thomas at 780-497-1198

Detailed information of the events below will be provided in the next newsletter.

July 11,2015  Sat 4-8 pm ATA Picnic; Venue to be announced

Aug 1-3,2015 Sat-Mon The Thai Pavilion at Servus Heritage Festival, William Hawrelak Park

Aug 23,2015 Sun 4-11 pm Volunteer Appreciation Party, South Edmonton Sejong Multicultural Centre

Sept 26,2015  Sat 4-11 pm ATA Awards Night, South Edmonton Sejong Multicultural Centre

Dec 5, 2015 Sat 6-9 pm Celebration of H.M.the King of Thailand’s Birthday, South Edmonton Sejong
Multitural Centre
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Recent Activities

Report on the February 19, 2015 Annual
General Assembly

The Alberta Thai Association Annual General Meeting
was held on February 19, 2015 at the Sejong Centre.
This “early” AGM was the result of a Bylaws amendment
made last year to facilitate our Thai Centre partnership.
Eighteen members and one invited guest attended. The
agenda, as previously sent to members was completed.
Maurice Rousseau, along with Heather O’'Hearn from
the City of Edmonton updated members and answered
questions about the progress of the Thai Centre Project.
Jitra Kriangkum and Tommy Harn were re-elected re-
spectively as Vice-President and Treasurer. This leaves
one Vice-President position open for Board appoint-
ment.

Presentation of Thai culture at Concordia
University

ATA was among some 10 ethnic communities invited to
participate in the Concordia University’s International
Day on January 12 this year. Our senior members
demonstrated “Angklung” music, which captured great
interest from the audiences including students who tried
their hands on the instrument as well. In addition, we
demonstrated fruit carving techniques, showed movies
on Thai tourism, and offered the audiences a taste of
curry on rice. The University organizers gave thumbs up
to our team and hoped that ATA would participate again
next year.
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New Year party was organized
on December 28, 2014. About 90
ATA members and families shared
their favourite dishes with one anoth-
er and had fun singing songs to the
Karaoke music.
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H.M. the King of Thailand’s
87t Birthday Celebration in
Edmonton Dec 4, 2014 Also

in attendance was Vancouver Consul
General Sutthilluck Sa-ngarmangkang
(centre).
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President’s Message cont from page 1

Project. He brings many years of experience to this new role as well as continuity from his past several years of involvement
on the project. Please see the special insert for an update on our Thai Centre Project.

On a sad note, Alberta Thai Association, on behalf of our Thai Community, wishes to extend our condolences to the family
of Dr. Niwatra Klainatorn. Dr. Niwatra was a long-time active member of the ATA and had served as ATA secretary from
2004-2005. Her support to newcomers by organizing tutorial sessions and translating welder’s exams was most valuable,
helping the welders to pass their journeyman exams so that they could continue to work in Canada. She will be greatly
missed. Our condolences also go out to Namfhon Bennett for the loss of her father.

Regards,

Sue Ooraikul Thomas
ATA President

ﬁ Alberta Thai Association PO Box 66034, Heritage Postal Outlet, Edmonton AB T6] 6T4
& www.albertathaiassociation.com
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Awards & Scholarships FREE for ATA Members

Deadline for 2015 application
is on July 31.

Guidelines and forms can be
downloaded from
www.AlbertaThaiAssociation.com
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www.AlbertaThaiAssociation.com

July 27-29 in Calgary
July 31-August 2 in Edmonton

Royal Thai Consulate General

will post an announcement on

its website (www.thaiconsulat-
evancouver.ca) and facebook
when venues are confirmed.
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Fruit & vegetable carving
lesson

Saturday May 23, 1-4 pm

To register, please contact
Eed Winner at 780-463-5479
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2015-2016 Board of Directors

ANENSTNN15U5Ea1 2015-2016

President Suwanee (Sue) Ooraikul Thomas LPNENANIAN zgqﬁﬁ (1) q”l,aq@ G
xgce-gresggent Jitra Kriangkum PRIUIENANIAN AF197 NIRRT
ice President vacant PEIUNEI AR g
Secretary Wanapa Intaprasert e
Treasurer Thosaphol (Tommy) ILENT 990U Budizilazidiy
Harnvivattanakit wiFtyeun NANA (NaN) MeyAamunA
¥ o I a
Directors Activities Chalinee (On) Klassen @@ﬁmﬂmitl]”mﬂ@mm jmu (93) AAGLTY
Fundrg[sing vacant ngmu'l'ﬁlﬂ’]iﬂ]’mﬁ’mu PN
Information ~ Keith Manegre genuenisdedeys  Aa wila

Chairpersons Entertainment
Catering

Nookua (Pu) Burant
Saowanee Wangkledgaew

Thai Worker Relations Melissa Davis

Thai Pavilion Chair Gary Klassen

Editorial Board

Buncha Ooraikul

Jitra Kriangkum

Advisory Council

Boon-oom Gosinet

Anan Kaewmongkol

Buncha Ooraikul

Clarence Preitz

Ngamta (Eed) Tekauyporn Winner
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March 2015

Following are milestones and updates on Thai Centre project, as of March 1st, 2015:

Summary of Key Events — Since
three-way partnership initiated

O

Finalized a Memorandum of
Understanding between the
three partners

Reached and drew up a legal
contract between the three
partners —to be signed.
Formed a new governance
society, “Tower Road
Connections Society”,
between the three partners
to be signed

Created Society Bylaws
congruent with the legal
partner agreement - to be
signed

Have received $191,000
from the City to facilitate the
initial design process

ATA is committed to
contributing $200,000 for
the entire project plus
$50,000 in reserve funds —
mostly from our casino
monies

Events - last six months

O

Have requested 'expressions
of interest' for the design of
the building

Have received 7 proposals
and shortlisted 4 architects
Have requested 'expressions
of interest' from building
contractors

Have received 23 proposals
and short listed 5 building
contractors

LiTAT Alberta Thai Association

i

Recent Events — last month

o

Full commitment by the city
for CHIP grant $2.5 million in
2016 (city councillor has
assured in February 12th
meeting)

Have interviewed shortlisted
Architect and Contractor
proponents

Have selected Architect and
Building Contractor February
17th, 2015
Recommendations and motion
sent out to ATA board for
approval

ATA BOD moved that we
accept Manasc Issac as
building architect and Clark
Building as Contractor in
partnership with TERRA and
PRCL for the building of the
Thai centre.

ATA Executive approval and
other partners’ Approval
Notifications sent to
“committee” by partners re:
support for two successful
proponents

Notify all proponents as to
status

Upcoming Events — next months

o

Inform ATA membership after
proponent notification and
acceptance of terms

Form an ATA input committee
for collective
shared/dedicated space
requirements managed by
Project Liaison Officer

Three Partner Committee set
up meetings with Architect
and Contractor

Partners fine tune their space
needs requirements with
architect series of input
sessions and proceed with
consensus

With city developmental
funding will enter into the first
of four design phases with the
successful architectural firm in
March/April 2015

Will enter into an agreement

start negotiations with the
successful bid contractor by
April/May 2015

Building start Spring of 2017
and Building completion 2018

PO Box 66034 Heritage Postal Outlet, Edmonton AB T6J 6T4
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